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EDITORS NOTES 

Thank you to Di for many years as Eastend News     

Editor and my personal thanks to Di for all her help in 

setting me up as the new Editor.  I hope I can match 

Di’s great work. 

If anyone would like to contribute to the newsletter 
please get in touch, my contact details are above. 

 

LOCAL EVENTS DIARY 

 

Evergreens coffee mornings are now been held on a 

Thursday in the community hall 

 

FEBRUARY 

Sat 12th Crown & Anchor Valentines day menu at 

lunch and evening 

Sat 12th Crown & Anchor local vocalist Sharon Garner 

Thurs 17th 2pm SKEALS meeting in the community 

hall 

Sat 19th YWT & Spurn Bird Observatory Volunteer 

Work Party 

Sun 20TH All Saints Church service 

 

MARCH 

Thurs 3rd Parish Council meeting in the community 
hall 

Wed 23rd 2pm Beetle Drive in the community Hall 

Sat 26th 9.30am Jubilee coffee morning in the  

community hall 

Sat 26th Great North Dove Run at Spurn 

 

APRIL 

Sat 9th 2pm—4pm  Jubilee -Easter Afternoon Tea in 

the community hall, £7.50, booking tel. Kim Dalton  

07756 823729 

 

 

FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY 

We continue to be limited on the fund raising events 

we can host within the school, so our efforts are on 
spending funds we have already raised and applying for 

grants. 

Purchases are being made by the school for additional 

outdoor play equipment for the children.  We thank 

Perenco and Asda Bilton for their huge support with 

this. 

I know it is hard for everyone to raise funds, but you 

can all help us for free if you would just register with 
EasyFundraising and/or Amazonsmile.  Please use this 

link or contact the school for additional information. It 

really does make a huge difference to us.  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/invite/L4RU4Z/ 

Stay safe everyone and hopefully soon we will have 

events to report that you can all attend. 

FOS Team - Kathryn, Kerry, Claire and Amber 

 

 

CHURCH NEWS 

Following the departure this month of Rev Faulkner 

from Withernsea, to take up a post elsewhere, there 

are now only two full time clergy working throughout 

South Holderness for the time being. They will be as-
sisted by Rev Janice Sharp and Rev Philip West, our 

retired clergy. 

Every Sunday there will be one communion service in 

each of the four benefices ( groups of churches 

around Hedon, Withernsea, Burstwick and Patrington) 
and these will be posted on the South Holderness 

Deanery Facebook page.  We will also try to get copies 

of The Edge ( our benefice magazine) out to regular 

church goers to ensure people are up to date with the 

arrangements. 
So in February there will be a communion service at All 

Saints on 6th Feb at 9.30 am then on 20th Feb a lay-

led Morning Prayer service will take place which will be 

the family take away breakfast service. 

We do still meet on a weekly basis, however, and this 
meeting is an informal discussion group around a bible 

reading with a time of silent prayer. At the moment 

this is at 5,  South Churchside  whilst the weather is 

cold. 

Every Friday we operate FareShare - a discounted 
food service which prevents waste and helps budgets- 

and this is from 11.30 am onwards. There is a hospitali-

ty facility included in this. We welcome and encour-

age  stalls of home made goods or items, with a free 

pitch, and we are looking for volunteers to extend our 
service with good quality second hand clothes and 

goods. We offer training in Food Hygiene for volun-

teers, either in catering or retail. 

Lois Rutter, Church Warden 

 

 

SKEALS 

Spurn, Kilnsea and Easington Area Local Studies group. 

A group for anyone interested in our local history. 

See more on www.skeals.co.uk 

The next general meeting will be held on Thursday 

17th February at 2pm. 

The meeting will be held in the community hall. 

The meeting is open to everyone. 

Nick Jackson 

 

 



 

 

EASINGTON PARISH COUNCIL  

The next meeting of the Parish Council is on Thursday, 

03/03/2022 in the Community Hall, Public are welcome 

to attend and ask questions. All  Parish Council meet-

ings are held on the 1st Thursday of each month, ex-
cept January and August when meetings are not held.  

Easington Parish Council has a website and information 

can be found on here regarding Meetings/Finance/

What’s On etc. Website – 

www.easingtonparishcouncil.co.uk please take a look, 

you can also provide feedback or raise queries with the 
Parish Council through this page. 

 

PLATINUM JUBILEE COMMITTEE 

The Committee have been holding various events to 

raise funds toward the Platinum Jubilee and to date 
have raised £1878.25. Thank you to everyone who at-

tended and/or has helped in any way. 

We had some wonderful events in December, the 

Christmas Light Switch on, Body Shop Party, Willow 

Wreath Making and we anticipate repeating some of 

these this year. The Christmas Afternoon Tea was 

such a success that we have decided to hold an  Easter 
Afternoon Tea, on 09 April 2022, with an Easter Bon-

net Competition and Raffle, tickets are £7.50 per per-

son. Booking is required please call – Kim Dalton – 

07756823729 to book your place. We will also be hold-

ing a Coffee Morning on 26 March 2022. Monies raised 
will again be going toward the Jubilee event. 

For the Platinum Jubilee – we will be holding a ‘Party in 
the Park, on 04 June 2022, this will be FREE to resi-

dents, we may also be having a Beacon Lighting on 2nd 

June 2022, the latter is still in the planning stage. Fur-

ther information on all events will follow as we get 

closer to the Platinum Jubilee. 

Kim Dalton on behalf of Easington Parish Council and 
Platinum Jubilee Committee 

 

CROWN & ANCHOR, KILNSEA 

The Crown and Anchor are doing fish special Tues to 

Sat 12 to 1.45 and 5.30 to 7.45 2 x Haddock and chips 
or 2x Scampi and chips with mushy or garden peas for 

£15.50, and also the Sunday Carvery 12 to 6.45.  

We have our valentines special on Saturday 12th Feb-

ruary lunch and evening followed by live music from 

local vocalist Sharon Garner. Ring for details of the 

valentines menu.   

David 

 

SPURN BIRD OBSERVATORY 

As we slowly shed winter's grip, we're looking forward 

to the spring here at Spurn. Once again we hope to run 

our regular guided walk programme and man the info 

hub at weekends - please check the website for more 

info over the coming weeks.  

On Saturday 19th February, we are teaming up with 
the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust for a volunteer work par-

ty day down the Peninsula, disassembling parts of the 

Point's Heligoland trap, ready for a new build at some 

point in the future. All are welcome and should 

email spurnbirdobs.jonnie@gmail.com if you'd like to 
take part - we supply sandwiches and refreshments 

and free accommodation is offered at Spurn Bird Ob-

servatory for volunteers.  

One event we are excited to be hosting is the finish 

line for the Great North Dove Run on 26th March. As 

our Turtle Doves return early in the spring, birdwatch-

ers Jonny Rankin and Robin Sandham are embarking on 
their own migration - on foot - between Dalby Forest 

and Spurn Bird Observatory, connecting the Turtle 

Dove's Yorkshire breeding grounds with this famous 

migration watchpoint. Everything raised will go 

straight to fund the Champions of the Flyway's pro-
jects to save Turtle Doves as they battle their way 

back into Europe! Read their story, and help them 

reach their target, here: https://www.justgiving.com/

fundraising/greatnorthdoverun And maybe you could 

come and cheer them on at the finish line in Kilnsea on 
26th March.  

Jonnie Fisk 

 

EVERGREENS  

Subscriptions are due on 1st March 2022 and will re-

main at £10. Please pay these to Janet Kettley. Mem-
bers who have already paid their subs for this year will 

not need to pay again, their subs being valid until 

March 2023 (as we’ve not been running activities dur-

ing 2020 due to Covid). 

Bus Trips 

Weds 16th March - BARNSLEY (Market Day) tbc 

April - BEVERLEY & GARDEN CENTRE, then BEVERLEY 
OR DRIFFIELD 

May - BURY MARKET 

mid -  June - SCARBOROUGH 

July - LOUTH 

No Trip in August 

Sept- LINCOLN 

Oct - WAKEFIELD 

Nov - YORK 

Dec - SELBY 

As members have been missing out on Evergreens ac-
tivities over the past year, due to Covid, the cost of 

bus trips will be reduced to £5 PER MEMBER. Non-

members £15. Please note the full price for trips will 

resume in 2023. 

Wednesday 23rd March, 2pm BEETLE DRIVE in Com-

munity Hall. Coffee Mornings - Thursday coffee morn-

ings are now being held,       

Heather 

 

Our thanks go to Centrica for printing the newsletter 

The information in this newsletter is intended for general 
information purposes only.  Whilst the editor tries to ensure 
that the information is accurate and complete, some of the 
information is supplied by third parties.  We can make no 
warranties about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or 
timeliness of the information or links. 


